

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary

FROM:

William H. Cole, President and C

DATE:

February 6, 2018

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill No. 18-0174

City Streets – Closing – Brunt Court and Certain Alleys Bounded by Robert

Street, Division Street, Wilson Street, and Brunt Street

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on City Council Bill No. 18-0174 for the purpose of condemning and closing Brunt Court and certain alleys of varying widths bounded by Robert Street, Division Street, Wilson Street, and Brunt Street, as shown on Plat 326-A-31A in the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

The proposed closings are necessary to allow for the development of the Marshall Gardens project; a 90-unit, mixed-income housing development to be constructed within the Upton neighborhood.

BDC supports Bill No. 18-0174 and respectfully requests that favorable consideration be given by the City Council.

cc: Kyron Banks